NPAC Transition Plan

It is appropriate to set up a process to cover the next few months to ensure that

· We address as well as possible the deliverables expected by our sponsors

· We enable a smooth transition from the current team to the group who will continue the activity at FSU.

We will assume that the situation will continue more or less as is to early in Y2K but after that, we can expect

· Some of NPAC’s infrastructure will suffer as staff will gradually leave

· Some federal funding will be withdrawn from NPAC and either lost or transferred to FSU.

· The new team at FSU will consist of a subset of those currently here and a few new people – perhaps already at FSU.

· NPAC will only have “skeleton capabilities” starting around May 1,Y2K

· WebWisdom.com and Translet will increase their role and it is necessary to cleanly separate intellectual property between Syracuse University and commercial ownership.

Changes are needed in principle for all NPAC activities but are immediately relevant for “core Tango” and “Tango applications/Portal Services”, as McCracken and Podgorny will not come to FSU.

Given this preamble, I am changing NPAC’s organization. There will be a new activity – termed “NPAC Transition Project”, which will be led by David Bernholdt. This project will be responsible for ensuring completion of deliverables expected by our sponsors and that this work will smoothly transition to the group who will continue the activity at FSU. Some of the Individuals now reporting to McCracken and Podgorny will instead report to Bernholdt. McCracken and Podgorny will act in a technical advisory role to this Transition Project. As some of the Tango team will soon transfer to WebWisdom.com activities led by Podgorny, the first step is for Bernholdt to meet with those involved to plan on

· Implementation plan for deliverables and how that impacts next semester’s classes

· Which  (or which fraction of salary for) staff and students are to be funded out of NPAC’s current funding and which out of commercial sources

I want to be very clear that this is a procedural change intended to shorten the chain of command for sponsored activities (especially PET) and make it easier for Marek and Nancy to transition to new roles within the university or associated companies when the time is right, with fewer worries and possible conflicts of interest.  I deeply appreciate the work that they and their groups have done for NPAC over the years, my hope with this change is to make the transition as straightforward and uncontroversial as possible for those choosing to remain in Syracuse as well as those moving to Florida.

